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Headteacher Message   

Good afternoon,  
 
Autumn is here! The cold, dark mornings have arrived, along with the wet and windy time on the playground. 
This week we have celebrated Harvest in school and I want to take this opportunity to say a huge thank 
you to our families for your donations. Your support and kindness is really appreciated and our school has 
been acknowledged / mentioned in a ‘thank you’ post on the Morecambe Bay Foodbank Facebook page. 
Whilst we are requesting and gratefully receiving weekly donations, we would like to remind you that there 
is no expectations to send things in. Only give you if you can and it does not have to be on a regular basis. 
We appreciate all donations from every family.  
 
This week I showcased our Y6 buddies on Facebook and you may have seen our Y5 play leaders. The Y6 
children are demonstrating kindness, care, compassion and patience with our younger children who have 
settled exceptionally well.  Next week we have Y4 out on a class trip, so I am hoping to share some of their 
wonderful learning that has taken place. We also have Sanderlings delivering their Harvest Worship at St 
Peter’s Church on Thursday morning. Parents / carers of Sanderlings class please book your seat via the 
school office.  
 
Enjoy your weekend,  
 
Mrs Dodd 

Our School Worship and Christian Characteristics 

 
Our vision is to see our children go out into the world with the skills and 
confidence to succeed and the love, compassion and advocacy to make 
a positive impact on the world around them. 
 
This week we have celebrated Harvest and are grateful to Rev. Mark for 
delivering our wonderful worship on Tuesday. In class worship I asked for 
each class to work together to compose a Harvest prayer. We will share 
these on Monday. Turnstones reflected on Harvest have compiled a 

lovely prayer, which we shared on our Facebook page. I will aim to share the other classes next week.  
 

Absence and Illness 

Over the past three weeks we have encountered a higher level of absence and some of the illnesses 
circulating school have also impacted on staffing. We are in the winter bug season and appreciate that 
there may be times where your child is ill, so we request that you please try to maintain good levels of 
attendance where possible and follow the guidelines we have shared recently. 
If a child is too unwell to attend school, we need parents / carers to inform the absence line of any illnesses 
at the earliest opportunity on the morning, clearly stating the child’s name, class and reason for illness (with 
more clarity provided than a child being ‘unwell’). If we do not receive communication by the time registers 
close at 9.15am, we will call all contacts in order of priority provided on the Pupil Data Form that we hold. 
 
We monitor absence closely and the last week of half term will see our first communications for the year, 
for those who are currently falling below our 97% expected attendance for the academic year. Persistent 
absentees are children who are having regular absences from school. As outlined in our safeguarding 
procedures, we have a duty of care to follow up on persistent absences and if we are unable to contact you 
this may trigger a home visit.  
 
Please can all parents and carers ensure we have the most up to date contact details and maintain timely 
and accurate communication with school.  
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Your child’s health and safety is extremely important to us. If we are noticing persistent absences, we will 
invite you to a meeting to discuss and offer support, guidance and strategies. We may also consider making 
referrals to the Local Authority Attendance Team, in the best interests of your child.  

 

NSPCC ‘Speak Out, Stay Safe’ Programme   

Speak out. Stay safe. is a programme for children aged 5-11 which aims to help 
children understand abuse in all its forms and to recognise the signs of abuse. 
Children are taught to speak out if they are worried, either to a safe adult or 
Childline. This half term we have arranged Mrs Rigby to deliver the assembly 
materials to the suggested year groups Y2, Y5 and Y6. We have then arranged for 
a volunteer who is trained in the programme to deliver a 30 min workshop to Y2 
and 1 hour workshops to Y5 and 6.  
A separate letter will be sent home to parents / carers in these year groups. These 
sessions are part of our curriculum offer and ensuring children understand 

acceptable behaviours and how to seek help/ guidance and support. It is part of our curriculum goals to 
safeguard children and ensure they have their voice heard.  

Phonics and Reading Reception Parent Workshop  

Mrs Daly and Mrs Parker would like to say a big thank you to all the parents / carers of Skylarks class who 
came to the phonics worshop this week! We hope you found it useful. If you require any further updates 
please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Daly.    

Mrs Rigby’s Tea and Talk Session  

I have started a little Meet and Greet group in the morning for children who find that transition from home 
to school a little tricky - the feedback so far has been positive. We meet Monday to Thursday for 15 minutes 
before entering the classroom environment - no learning missed. It helps them get ready for learning and 
into that growth mindset. 
 
I have started updating my Mental Health First Aid Training. My first workshop was last Thursday morning. 
It's good to recap and stay updated so I can best support you all. 
 
Our work with Barnardo’s (Moving Mindsets) is changing to a Whole School Approach. On Monday, we 
met with them to discuss their offer, looking at their new menu of workshops. We've also had a couple of 
visits from Rebecca Bateman (Moving Mindsets). She's not visiting us weekly but is always available to 
offer support and advice - thank you, Rebecca. You are appreciated. 
 
All the children's dots are on the wall - the display looks amazing. The family space is taking shape. It's 
called The Nest (a snug, comfortable, cosy place), fitting in with our class names. 
 
Tuesday is World Mental Health Day and the theme is Tea and 
Talk. From 10:30 - 11:30 am, I am offering a space to join me for a 
hot drink and cake. 
Remember, we can talk about anything! It doesn’t have to be about 
mental health. Talking about anything and building relationships is 
good for your mental health. 
Book your space via the school office if you would like to attend. 
 
My affirmation to you this week is: You are strong. 
Remember to repeat to yourself: I am strong. 

 

Keeping Children Safe Online  

  
Online safety is taught through our PSHE curriculum and computing curriculum. We are noticing that 
children are accessing so much more online and have therefore decided to have a focussed day on key 
issues. This will be on Friday 20th October. Technology is exciting, however it can present many challenges 
and our children may be accessing information, apps, games, chats that are not age appropriate or place 
them at risk of harm.  
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As parents and educators, we need to be well informed about what our children are doing and accessing 
on their devices. We will be adding a weekly poster to the school newsletter, alongside updates to our 
school website so that parents are equiped with knowledge to ensure they have the appropriate controls 
in place. This link contains the information shared: 
https://www.stpetersheysham.lancs.sch.uk/parents 
 
We have also arranged a very special evening on Monday 11th December. We have invited a Local 
Authority Teaching and Learning consultant to come to school to provide a parental worship on keeping 
children safe online. Please see details towards the end of our newsletter and on the noticeboard outside.  
 
We are aiming to have a high intake of parents at this event. Online safety is much more than what school 
can provide and we are all responsible. Therefore, please can parents put the date in the diary and book 
your slot on the parent workshop. We may need to limit numbers for hall capacity so please book early. 
 

Christmas Dates for the Diary 

Whilst Christmas may seem still far away, we are already planning dates in the school diary.  
This year our EYFS children will host a ‘sing along’ as a class and Y1 and Y2 will be performing our school 
nativity. We will be holding daytime performances only this year, as we strongly feel that the children are 
too young to be expected to perform during the evening aswell.  
 
December proposed dates – we will be aiming to keep to these dates and are giving you lots of 
notice to enable you to sort any leave required from work; 
 

• Monday 4th - 6th - Book Fair after school in the Hall  

• Tuesday 5th - Whole School Panto trip to the Dukes Lancaster to see ‘A Christmas Carol’ 

• Thursday 7th - Y3 Advent / Christingle Worship @ 9am in the Hall 

• Monday 11th - Online Safety Evening for parents from 6-8pm in the Hall 

• Wednesday 13th - EYFS / Reception Class Christmas Sing Along @ 9am in the Hall 

• Wednesday 13th - Y1/2 Nativity @ 1.30pm in the Hall 

• Wednesday 13th - Y3,4,5 Carols by Candlelight @ 6pm in the Hall 

• Thursday 14th - Y1/2 Nativity @ 1.30pm in the Hall 
 

Food Bank – Harvest Donations    

Thank you for your continued support with your donations to Morecambe Bay Community Foodbank. Next 
week we are asking Dunlins class to donate. Please remember to only donate if you can. All donations 
are gratefully received as you can see from an extract of their Facebook page below! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Date  

Dunlins 13th October  

Eider Ducks  20th October  

Half Term 

Turnstones 3rd November 

Skylarks  10th November 

Curlews 17th November 

Sanderlings  24th November 

https://www.stpetersheysham.lancs.sch.uk/parents


 

“I have come in order that you might have life, life in all its fullness,” John 10:10 
 

 

Dates for the Diary – Week Commencing Monday 2nd October 2023 

Monday 9th October   • Y4 swimming lesson. Kits in school please  

Tuesday 10th October  • School Tour for 2024 Reception Parents: 9.15 – 9.45am 

• World Mental Health Day Tea & Talk with Mrs Rigby: 10.30-11.30am 
Please book a space via the school office 

• Young Voices Practice (Y4,5,6): 3.15 – 4.15pm 
 

Wednesday 11th October  • Y4 Power Station Trip: please see letter sent 

• Parent Drop-In with Mrs Rigby: 9 -10.30am. 
Please book a space via the school office 

• JAM Club: 3.15 – 4.15pm 

• Dodgeball Tournament @ Bay Leadership Academy: 3.45-6pm approx. 

Thursday 12th October  • Sanderlings Harvest Worship @ St Peter’s Church: 9.30am 
Please book a space via the school office 

• Football Tournament Qualifier @ Lancaster & Morecambe College:  
Collect from school @ 11.40am. Finish time 3.45pm approx 

Friday 13th October  • Individual and in-school siblings photographs by Tempest. We are sorry we 
have no capacity for non-school sibling photos 

 

 

Reminder of key dates for Autumn Term (excluding Christmas specific dates noted above) 

 

• Y1 (Sanderlings) will be delivering Harvest Worship this will take place on Thursday 12th October 
at St Peter’s Church from 9.30am – 11am. This is for parents / family members of children in 
Sanderlings class only. Please can you book places via the school office so we can estimate 
numbers.   

• Y4 (Dunlins) – Heysham Power Station Trip on Wednesday 11th October. Please see letter. 

• Friends – Bag 2 School on Thursday 12th October. Please start collecting your clothes donations.  

• Whole School – Individual and in-school siblings photographs taken by Tempest on Friday 13th 
October. 

• Y6 (Curlews) – Y6 Faith Interviews for parents who are planning to apply for Ripley St Thomas as 
a High School for their child. Please remember to download the faith reference form and make an 
appointment with Rev. Mark by emailing heyshamja@gmail.com. Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th 
October have been allocated for the interviews to take place.  

• Whole School Nasal Flu Vaccinations – Taking place on Wednesday 1st November. Please see 
email to consent / opt out of this service provided by the NHS. 

• Y4 (Dunlins) – Heysham Nature Reserve Trip on Friday 3rd November. Please see letter. 

•  

• Y6 (Curlews) – Y6 will lead our Remembrance Service on Friday 10th November in the Hall. This is 
for parents / family members of children in Curlews class only. 

 

 

Friends Update 
 
Christmas Wreath Workshop with Time for Flowers. Our local florist business and part of our school family 
have kindly added an extra date (29/11) to their Christmas workshops as a fundraiser in association with the 
School Friends Committee. For every ticket sold the local business will be donating £10 to the school via the 
Friends of St. Peters Committee. We hope to see many of you there this year... 

 

You can read more and book online using the following link: 
https://www.timeforflowers.co.uk/collections/workshops/products/christmas-wreath-workshop-2023 

 

mailto:heyshamja@gmail.com
https://www.timeforflowers.co.uk/collections/workshops/products/christmas-wreath-workshop-2023
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